

## **February 2024 - Minutes**

### **The Junior Researcher Association**

Date: 7th of February 2024

Time: 16.00-17.00

Venue: 1431-015 and online

Participants: Anne Birkeholm Jensen, Madalina Elena Carter-Timofte, Marcel Bühler, Luisa, Ana Loucia, Sidsel Rasmussen, Gisele Msann, Maria Louise Gamborg, Masounmeh Seyedyazdi, Miriam Rosas-Umbert, Anne Kindt Nielsen and Line Staun Larsen.

### **Minutes:**

#### **1. Approval of minutes from the last meeting:**

[https://docs.google.com/document/d/1t\\_e0iA8FjLIPZ9ruSkkQ7p\\_xGoc-bPz9SRNi22uRms/edit](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1t_e0iA8FjLIPZ9ruSkkQ7p_xGoc-bPz9SRNi22uRms/edit)

#### **2. Status on working groups**

- SoMe group
  - Maddy: have made a JRA outreach department list
    - the list is on drive
- Events / courses / activities
  - Any follow-up on ideas from the last meeting?
  - AI with Jens Christian
    - will give a talk, pris: 5000 kr. maybe in June?

- The board discussed a potential AI event with Jens Christian, but no decision was made.

### **3. Event with Linda Greve**

- Sign ups: 54
- Short introduction by Luisa to the event
- Anne Kindt will order coffee and cake
- Anne Kindt: Should I make a survey to send out to the participants after the event? Do you have any specific suggestions for the survey.
  - Are you PhD or Postdoc
  - short
  - remember to say it at the event
- Link for registration:  
<https://talent.au.dk/for-junior-researchers/event-calendar/show/artikel/workshop-with-linda-greve-good-research-deserves-solid-presentation-how-to-excite-your-audience-with-your-research-results>

### **4. GAP resource person at Psychology**

### **5. Memo on Principles for academic career progression at Aarhus University (see attachment).**

- a. Anne will write to Vibeke and ask why JRA did not receive any information about this memo, and ask what JRA could do.

The board discussed some inputs for Ana Lucia to bring back.

### **6. Collaboration with AUPA**

- If JRA would make a collaboration with AUPA, AUPA will pay half of the price for an event.

**7. How do we share files?**

- Google drive

**8. Other:**

- Next meeting: 6 March, 16.00-17.00